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Thank you AMIAS for your faithful service during these trying times. 

First Fall Assembly of the New Service Term 

What an opportunity this Assembly presents, as I am privileged to share the Iowa Alateen Safety and 
Behavioral Requirements, AND we have Dayne H., Alateen member from Ames, and Sue P. Associate 
Director – Group Services (WSO) who deals with Alateen, as our speakers at this Assembly. 

 Alateen Zoom Meetings 

Alateen Zoom meetings continue to hold our Alateen meetings together, thanks to the AMIAS who show 
up to be of service to the Alateen groups. The dedication of the AMIAS is an example of the consistency 
that leads to trust for our Alateen members.   

Iowa Area Al-Anon/Alateen Policy and Procedure Guidelines  

As I reported in the last Iowa Reaches Out newsletter, the Alateen Committee (Katy P., Beth K., 
Samantha M., Kristine N. and myself) have turned our work on the Alateen portion of the guidelines to 
the Area Policy and Procedure Committee which will incorporate them into the larger Iowa Area Al-
Anon/Alateen Policy and Procedure Guidelines overhaul to be presented at the January 2021 AWSC 
(Area World Service Committee) for discussion and possible vote. 

Alateen Serenity Weekend 2021   

Plans are that the Alateen Serenity Weekend 2021 will be held at Camp Wesley Woods in Indianola, IA, 
April 16-18, 2021. Flyers will be out in January 2021. 

 

 


